

10th September 2018

Dear Parents/Carers



Firstly, welcome back! We hope you're all refreshed and ready for a new year.

Although it is only September, the first meeting for this year's residential visit to Robinwood will take place on Wednesday 19th September at 6.00pm in the school hall. At this meeting we will try to give you as much information about the trip as we can.

The dates for the visit are Monday 3rd June – Wednesday 5th June 2019. The cost of this visit has increased from last year due to Robinwood increasing their prices, meaning the residential trip will cost £235.00 per pupil. The true cost of the trip with transport is £280.50, which is an increase on last year's costs due to a rise in Robinwood's charge per pupil and the rise in cost of transport to the Robinwood centre. However, we have been able to subsidise over £2000 of the total cost (around £50 per pupil) from the School Sports Fund and School Fund.

To secure your child's place, we will require a deposit of £30.00 <u>before</u> the October half term holidays (26th October). The remaining balance of £205.00 will need to be paid before the end of the Spring Term in March 2019 (we will send regular reminders) to allow the school's accounts to be cleared with Robinwood before the end of the financial year. A large number of parents often find it more manageable to pay a smaller amount every month rather than all in one go (it would be about £35 per month after paying the £30 deposit in September). When you pay your child's initial deposit, you will automatically receive a payment card to enable you to do this. This will also act as a 'receipt' card to acknowledge and confirm payments received.

We hope be able to answer any questions you may have about the trip and we look forward to seeing you at the meeting.

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Bray & Mr Saltonstall











